
August 13, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

August 13, 1987 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.   

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 

by Hilbert, carried.   

 Received a letter from Tom Gibbons informing the supervisors that he is resigning 

from the Lake  Heritage Municipal Authority Board.   

 Subdivision plan of Jack Crow approved 86000 square feet from lot 201 to be 

added to lot 202.  Motion by Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 A letter was received from DER that Penn Dot has received a permit to disturb the 

earth along Route 15.   

 Roads in Hillside Estates - supervisors  have inspected the roads in Hillside Estates 

and have agreed to take ownership of these roads.  To contact Teeter and get all necessary 

paperwork finished that roads can be turned over to the township.  A motion was made by 

Danner, 2
nd

 by Hilbert to assume ownership of these roads as soon as Mr. Martin issues a 

deed to these roads, carried.   

 Variance for Munshours carport was granted for the following reasons:    

1.  Structure will not be enclosed,  

2.  Structure will not be any closer to route 97 than neighboring house,  

3.  Carport was there previously.  

Letter sent to Gettysburg Engineering advising them of the above variance and that a 

building permit can now be issued to Mr. Munshour.   

 Still no price on painting of township shed roof.   

 It was brought to the attention of the supervisors that Mr. Zeigler has moved cars 

closer to highway than permitted.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 


